President’s 2010/11 Project – The final results.

In 2010 a relative of one of our members was defending a young man in a North London Magistrates’ Court .This was a very troubled teenager who was being supported by a worker from Catch22 (www.catch-22.org.uk/)  who described the work of  Catch22 very enthusiastically. Following on from this discussion we decided to contact Catch22 to see if we could help make a difference to their work.

President Philip Purdie and Rag Jarman met with two Catch22 Managers at the end of 2010 and were really impressed with their caring yet firm and pragmatic approach in helping children (10-19 years of age) avoid or get out of a potential life of gang violence and crime. A number of potential projects were put forward and we chose to help with private tutors for one-to-one tuition in English and Maths GCSE’s under the banner of the President’s project 2011. 

Of course the President’s project needed to be funded. The previous projects had relied heavily on concerts generously provided by “VIVACE” so we thought we would try something different involving more Ragamuffins. Members were encouraged to search their garages and sheds for any item we could sell on the internet auction site eBay. Well some Ragamuffins really rose to this challenge and provided varied items of value, interest and entertainment! Amongst the items we received were 3 ladies cycles, beautiful silver plate, 2 Karaoke singing machines, fishing tackle, amplifiers/speakers, ladies saloon hairdryer and, the star of the show, a Porta Potti which sold for £41! Rag Jeff Jarman had great fun selling all the stuff (he had never sold anything on eBay before!), meeting and communicating with potential and actual buyers all over the UK, in France and Eastern Europe (this chap wanted a photo of Princess Margaret)! Unfortunately Rag Jeff Jarman also became one of those people who everybody hates getting stuck behind in the Post Office! Anyway this effort raised a healthy £760+ with members still volunteering further items.

More funds were needed however and at a members’ Tavern evening Michael Selway had the misfortune to be sitting in between Rags Philip Purdie and Jeff Jarman and generously “volunteered” to run in the 2011 Brighton Marathon under the Catch22  banner for the President’s project and didn’t he do well! Not only did he raise nearly £2,100 (including Giftaid) but he achieved a very creditable time for his first marathon. Well done Michael.

With an additional £1,925 raised by cash donations from members and friends this brought the total to a magnificent £4,785.   

Rag Jeff Jarman
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